Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

April 15, 2015

Memorial Hall

9:00am
Call to Order:  Chairman Payne called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.  Other members present: Bob Manners, Joe Judd, and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz.

Acceptance of Minutes:  Bob presented a motion to accept the minutes of April 6th and April 9, 2015.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Noteworthy News: None reported

Department Liaison Reports: In an effort to focus on finalizing the annual town meeting warrant, members decided to forgo department liaison reports.

Public Comment: None

4:00 pm Jim Perry, Halligan Ave. RE: Appointment to the Open Space Committee – Members of the Open Space Committee requested that the Selectboard appoint Jim Perry to their Committee.  Mr. Perry has a distinguished career with the Bureau of Land Management; he is knowledgeable in land policy and practices. Members of the Open Space Committee believe that he would make a solid contribution to their Committee.  Currently, Mr. Perry serves as a Senior Natural Resource Specialist with the US Bureau of Land Management in Washington, D.C.; he serves on the Deerfield Watershed Committee and the Mohawk Trail Scenic By-Way Corridor Project Advisory Committee.  Following a brief question and answer period, Joe presented a motion to accept the recommendation of the Open Space Committee and appoint Mr. Perry.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
4:15 pm Final Review of Fiscal Year 2016 Budget and Town Meeting Warrant (Finance Committee member Leo Ojala and Town Moderator Sylvia Smith were present) – Members of the Board discussed the order in which individuals would present their annual reports (Selectboard’s Financial Report, Franklin County Tech School Capital Project Report and the Long Range Planning Committee’s Report); all associated with article one.  The Board also  discussed protocol for handling the omnibus budget with the Town Moderator.  After conferring with the Massachusetts Moderator’s Association, everyone agreed to present the omnibus budget by category.  Given the sizeable increase in the MTRSD budget, the Moderator will present the education category last. After finalizing the order in which the Board will present the articles on the warrant, Finance Committee member Leo Ojala reported that his Committee will not support the MTRSD budget and associated articles relative to the District’s five-year Capital Program and proposed changes to the Regional School District agreement.  Members of the Selectboard unanimously agreed with members of the Finance Committee and will send a letter to district member towns stating their position.  Other minor revisions made to the warrant included: removal of the background language in the citizen’s petition article regarding the Tennessee Gas Pipeline (at the petitioner’s request); and the addition of language to the Tax Increment Financing article which authorizes the Board of Selectmen to “offer, negotiate, and come to agreeable terms.”   The Board will post the warrant on Tuesday, April 21st.
Old Business
Memorial Hall Bathroom RE: Single Unisex Bathroom Project – Terry will attend a pre-construction meeting with the Architect and the Contractor on Tuesday, April 21, 2015.

250th Sestercentennial Celebration – the Board is looking for volunteers to help plan the 2018 event.

Transfer Station Policy – John reported that he visited with the Transfer Station Attendant to discuss various areas of concern.  John asked Board members to review the current transfer station policy and transfer station attendant job description for future discussion.

Christine Lynch RE: Pain in the Mass Tour – Members of the Board approved the August 22-23, 2015 bicycle tour which benefits the “Home Away Fund” providing support to families of children with epilepsy being treated at the Children’s Hospital Boston and UMass Memorial Children’s Medical Center.  The approval is contingent upon a discussion between the applicant and the Chief of Police regarding measures taken to ensure the safety of bicyclists entering Route 2 at the intersection of Old Greenfield Road.
William Green, Inc./Shelburne Woodshop, LLC RE: Tax Increment Financing Application – following a meeting with members of the Selectboard on April 14th,  Attorney Parsons submitted a revised tax incentive plan which would provide William Green approximately $68,706 in tax relief over a ten-year period.  The Board discussed the application at length comparing this application with the two tax increment financing plans already in place (Gitsis property and Ashfield Stone).  Following a lengthy discussion, Bob presented a motion to present a final offer of no more than $55,000 in tax relief over a ten-year period.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

New Business:

Lynette Von Haugg RE: Coin Drop Fundraiser, October 10, 2015 – Lynette Von Haugg has requested to hold a “Coin Drop” fundraiser on Bridge Street on Saturday, October 10, 2015.  Chief Walker reviewed the request and approved the event providing that proper safety precautions are in place. Joe presented a motion to approve the request.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
FRCOG Draft Scope of Services RE: Proposed Pipeline Assistance – The FRCOG is proposing services to support eight of the impacted communities in Franklin County related to the Northeast Energy Direct Project proposed by Kinder Morgan.  The FERC regulatory process for permitting is long and complicated therefore the FRCOG will phase services to correspond to specific items related to the processes.  The FRCOG is seeking a contribution of $7,500 from each town.  Before deciding whether to engage the services of the FRCOG, the Board agreed to place an article on the town warrant, securing $7,500 for technical and legal services related to the proposed pipeline.
Other Business:
Highway Laborer/Equipment Operator Vacancy – John will review the advertisement with the Highway Superintendent before posting the position.

Adjournment:

Bob presented a motion to adjourn at 6:15pm.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator
